
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 12th  February 2020
Present: Cllr Jeremy James, Chair (JJ)
                Cllr Derek Holland (DH)
   Cllr Julie Melck (JM)

   Cllr Helen Smith (HS)

   Cllr Sara Reilly (SR)

   Mr Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO (MN)

   BCllr Sally Bragg (SB)

754  To Receive Apologies for Absence 
CCllr Heather Timms and BCllr Andrews Bearne sent their apologies

755  To receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered

None declared
756  Public Participation
No members of the public were present
757  Borough Councillors’ Reports

BCllr Sally Bragg delivered the report.  An odour assessment for planning application R19/1097 has been submitted to RBC.  Further requisite supplementary material should be submitted in the next few weeks.  It is envisaged that the meeting of the Planning Committee to decide on this application will take place in either April or May.  Once all of the supplementary material has been submitted RBC will contact and update the consultees, and an extraordinary meeting of Church Lawford Parish Council will be arranged to consider our response.

Some residents in Coronation Road are have reported problems with access to their properties during Network Rail's work on the railway bridge there.

SB left the meeting after delivering her report.   
758 Minutes 

The minutes of the last Council meeting held on 8th January 2020 were approved and signed off
759  Progress Reports for information 

As discussed at the last meeting, Zeta Lighting have been consulted with about carrying out maintenance work on the street-lighting in the Parish.  They have explained that Western power will need to present for safety reasons when some of the street-lights are repaired, but a survey would be needed to establish which this applies.  Until the number involved is established it is hard to proceed with asking for further quotations for the maintenance work, and so the Parish Council unanimously agreed to ask Zeta to complete such a survey.

Proposed: JJ

Seconded: HS

760 Correspondence for Information 
The attached appendix of items which have been circulated or will be available at the meeting was noted
761 To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment:

a) Outgoing payments

	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Clerk's wages   
	confidential
	Yes

	F. Deery grass cutting
	£1,260.00
	Yes

	Street-light electricity
	£128.18
	Yes

	WALC training fee
	£30.00
	No


b) Incoming receipts
	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Grass cutting grant
	£1,059.00
	Yes


All payments were approved and signed off by the Council.
762  Planning 

Veolia have applied for an extension to their licence for the landfill site they operate on Ling Lane.  There have been some issues with litter on abutting Coal Pit Lane and with lorries parking overnight on that road given the number of pot holes present, and this information will be passed on to  RBC.

763  AGMs and Village Clean-up Day
Village clean-up day will take place on the 4th April.  Our AGM will precede the April meeting, and the Annual Parish Meeting at the Village Hall will take place on April the 22nd.  
764  Insurance renewal 

Whilst the Parish Council is happy with the service we have received from Zurich Insurance, their quotation for the next 12 months represents a 5% increase in cost, which is similar to last year's increase.  They will be contacted to try to secure a lower renewal quotation. 

765 Funding Opportunities 

Some pricings for replacing the worn safety matting under the swings in the Recreation Ground have now been obtained.  Possible available sources of funding will now be investigated with a view to an application being made.

766  Grass cutting contract 

The Parish Council wish to renew their contract with F. Deery for cutting the grass on the playing fields and verges for the next 12 months, but will enquire as to whether an additional verge that would benefit from extra cuts could be covered.
767 Community items/Village Maintenance  

Parishioners will be consulted about the Parish Council producing a Neighbourhood Plan via the website and Village Newsletter.

A property inspection will be completed before the next meeting.

Possible locations for a new dog waste bin were discussed.  Parishioners will be consulted about their preference, again via the website and Village Newsletter.

The broken lock on the gate of the allotments on Coronation Road will be replaced.  A new latching post for the gate to replace the current one which is in a poor condition will also be bought.  Because of the rise in the Licence fee for the allotment the Parish Council has to pay, and to cover the costs of ongoing maintenance, the annual rent will be increased from £10 to £11 .

Proposed: SR

Seconded: JM

768   Councillors' Reports and Items for Future Agendas 
None raised.
769 Date of Next Meeting – this was confirmed as the 11th of March 2020 
Signed: …..............................................                    Name (print): ...................................................
Date: …........................................
